
Mayor’s Memo: 

Since we are going into our budgeting season, I thought I’d try to give some insight 
on how our finances work.  It’s not very intuitive.

For this example, pretend you have 3 mason jars.  The first jar is our “general fund 
balance”.  The second jar is “expenses” and the third jar is “revenues”.  The “general 
fund balance” jar for this example is about ¾ full.  The “expenses” jar is money we 
pay out, so we don’t get to keep anything in that jar.  When we begin the year in 
January, we will have bills coming in that need to be paid every month.  So every 
month, we take out of our “general fund balance” jar to put into the “expenses” jar.  
We don’t have much coming into our “revenues” jar because it’s mostly tax dollars 
that we haven’t received yet.  When we get to around March, we typically receive our 
first tax dollars from the State.  Keep in mind, if we don’t meet certain State 
obligations, they can hold our tax dollars.  However, instead of going straight into our 
“revenues” jar, those dollars have to go into the previous year’s “revenues” jar 
because they are revenues from the previous year.  Once the previous year’s revenues 
have been processed (bookkept) for the previous year, then we can move them into 
the current year’s “general fund balance” jar.  So we are always at least one quarter of 
a year behind in receiving revenues.  That’s why it is very important to keep money in 
the “general fund balance” jar.  Keep in mind, that we have had expenses coming in 
regularly since the beginning of the year.  This process continues throughout the year, 
money coming out of our “general fund balance” and going towards “expenses” with 
the occasional receipt of tax and other revenues from the State going back into our 
“general fund balance”.  Another wrinkle, we never really know how much money we 
will be receiving from the State, which makes budgeting really difficult.  We typically 
look back at what has happened in previous years and do our best to follow what has 
happened before.  When we do the budgeting for the next year, we take a “snapshot” 
of the balances that are in our bank accounts.  This gives us some idea of our financial 
situation when compared to previous years.  However, it’s no guarantee that we will 
have that “snapshot” amount on January 1 because there are almost always bills 
coming in after we do the budgeting exercise.

     In other news, on August 16th, I testified on behalf of the Pikes Peak Regional 
Building Department (PPRBD) before the Air Quality Control Commission on their 
Regulation 28.  This Regulation applies to buildings over 50,000 square feet.  This 
Regulation, once fully approved, creates energy requirements that these buildings will 
have to meet.  I reviewed several documents and came across several data issues.  
Because of these data issues, I came to the conclusion that this Regulation’s intent 
was to force these large buildings to electrify (which is supposedly against Federal 
Law).  The Regulation does include different options for compliance, but in my 
opinion those options are not viable.  This could affect Green Mountain Falls 
electrical reliability.  If these buildings have to electrify too soon, then it could easily 
overload CSU’s grid.  I have included my testimony in this Newsletter.  The 
Commission did pass the Regulation and did a rebuttal on my claims, but I believe 
their rebuttals were weak.

    Finally, there will be a evacuation exercise in October and we need participants by 
9/25, the link is here: (https://greenmountainfalls.colorado.gov/media/4826).  It is also 
posted on the Town’s website on the banner across the very top of the home page.

Mayor Dixon

September 
2023

Fire Safety Update
The next chipper days are September 
16th and 17th.  Please sign up at 
chippersignup@gmail.com.  The flyer 
is attached to this Newsletter.

CUSP cost sharing grant funds are still 
available through the end of this year.  
Contact Adrian Knight with CUSP -  
adrian@cusp.ws.

Town undeveloped ROW mitigation 
continues this month.

The Town Ordinance for nuisance trees 
has been revised to include dead or 
dying trees.  This Ordinance will be 
effective by October 1st.

There will an evacuation exercise in 
October.  We are asking for individuals 
to sign up either on-line (flyer is 
attached), or at a meeting that will be 
held at Ute Pass Elementary School on 
September 25th at 6:30 pm.

Lake Projects:
The Gazebo painting project is 
complete and it looks amazing!
The next project will be the bridge 
going to the gazebo and will begin in 
the spring.  Also, a public meeting was 
held for landscaping the basin area.  
There were a lot of really good ideas 
presented at that meeting. 

Town Website & phone: Greenmountainfalls.colorado.gov   719-684-9414

Reminder: 
It’s summer and if you are planning an 
exterior update to your property, be 
sure to let the Town know before you 
begin to verify if you need a permit.

September Events - For times and 
locations, refer to the Town Website
5th - Board of Trustees
12th - Planning Commission
13th - Parks, Recreation and Trails
19th - Board of Trustees
25th - Fire Mitigation

GMF Town News
Thank You Town Volunteers!
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The bears are back.
https://cpw.state.co.us/Documents/Education/LivingWithWildlife/LivingWithBears.pdf

● Sec. 6-33. - Wildlife-resistant refuse containers or enclosures 
required.

Except for a container which has a minimum of seven days per week pickup, any refuse 
container, regardless of size, including construction site containers that receives, 
between the dates of April 1 and the last day of November, inclusive, refuse which is 
edible bears by or other wildlife, shall be kept closed and secure in either:

(l) An approved wildlife-proof enclosure or;

(2) A wildlife-resistant refuse container which is stored within a building, house, garage or 
approved wildlife-proof enclosure.

If a container or enclosure is damaged, allowing access by wildlife, repairs must be made 
within one week after written notification by the marshal's office or town is received.

Marshal’s Report September 2023
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● Sec. 6-101. - License required.

SHARE LINK TO SECTIONPRINT SECTIONDOWNLOAD (DOCX) OF 
SECTIONSEMAIL SECTION

It is unlawful to own, keep or harbor a dog within the town unless the same is 
licensed by securing a license for such dog from the town on or before January 31 
st of each year or within 30 days after the dog reaches the age of three months. 

Dogs purchased, obtained or otherwise acquired subsequent to January 31 st in any 
calendar year shall be licensed within 30 days after becoming such residents to 
secure a license hereunder. Said license shall be issued by the town upon 
application stating the name, breed, color and sex of the dog, and name, address 
and phone number of the owner and upon production of satisfactory evidence that 
such dog has been inoculated against rabies pursuant to prevailing standards of 
the Colorado Department of Public Health or other controlling agency, and upon 
payment of the license fee.

Dog Licensing

https://cpw.state.co.us/Documents/Education/LivingWithWildlife/LivingWithBears.pdf
https://library.municode.com/
https://library.municode.com/
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Mayor Dixon Testimony to the Air Quality Control Commission
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Mayor Dixon Testimony to the Air Quality Control Commission
(continued)
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Mayor Dixon Testimony to the Air Quality Control Commission
(continued)
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Mayor Dixon Testimony to the Air Quality Control Commission
(continued)



The Gazebo painting is complete and new fencing/steps have been installed around 
the pool.  Special thanks to Don Walker for installing the fencing.
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Special Thanks to the Kirkpatrick Family Fund (mulch) and Sharon Maetzold (sand) 
for providing new mulch and sand for the playgrounds.  A special thanks to the 
volunteers who leveled the grounds out and helped put this material in.



Artist Conception of the Bear Resistant Dumpster 
Blind…work will be beginning soon
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